
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 18, 2025 
 
 
TO ALL FIRST DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION LOCAL UNIONS 
 
RE: MEMBERS WORKING IN QUEBEC 
 
Greetings: 
 
Please see the attached correspondence from Local Union 568 Business Manager Guy Fournier 
regarding the current work situation in Quebec. It seeks to bring attention to a growing concern: 
the arrival of out-of-province workers on Quebec job sites. 
 
Quebec is currently at full employment and Local Union 568 is able to support other Canadian 
Local Unions by welcoming outside workers. But this must be done the right way—through proper 
referral. 
 
For more information, please read the attached letter from the Local Union. 
 
In Solidarity, 

 
Russ Shewchuk 
International Vice President 
 
RS/ln 
 
Encl. 
 
cc: International Representatives 
 IBEW CCO 
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